
    NEWSLETTER FOR DECEMBER 2022 
 

• NTSGA is playing only one tournament this month due to the holiday break. The 
tournament will be played at Pecan Hollow on Dec. 7. 
  

• If you didn’t play in the required 20 rounds this year and don’t plan to participate 
in 2023, please notify Secy./Membership Chairman Phil Fahs 972-243-3450, 
pfahs57@yahoo.com  

 

• Annual dues for 2023 are $60.00. They will be extracted from your NTSGA Bank 
on Jan. 1, 2023. If you don’t have $60.00 in your bank, submit a check to 
Treasurer Terry Bell by Jan.1, 2023. Check your Bank balance on the website 
Member Accounts tab.  

 

• Tournament Chairman Rod Wells is currently working on the 2023 Tournament 
Schedule and it will be available later this month. 

 

• Tournament start times are 8:30 and will remain that time until March 8, 2023. 
The check-in table closes at 8:00. 
 

            What do you call cheese that isn’t yours? Nacho cheese. 
 

BIRTHDAYS FOR DECEMBER 
 

Lynn Beyler 7th       John Campbell 4th       Randy Durant 10th          Mike Godbey 15th  
Gene Lindsey 9th      Joe Luna 6th                Don Marks 12th       **Dennis Meyer 24th  
Gabe Nicolella 2nd    Gary Norman 8th       James Powell 6th          Jay Randall 28th  
Joel Rogers 30th      *Pete Romanyak 31st     Harry Schmidt 23rd         *Joe Shelton 31st  
Doug Smith 27th       Jon Traver 30th        Ralph Westbrook 12th    Pat Wheeler 22nd  
Jack Whitling 6th     **LeRoy Worm 24th  
 
*Joe Shelton and Pete Romanyak always hear a lot of fireworks and horns on their 
birthdays as both were born on New Year’s Eve. 
 
**LeRoy Worm and Dennis Meyer celebrate their birthdays by staying up late, 
watching for the little man in the red suit to come down the chimney as both were born 
on Christmas Eve.  
 

PUN INTENDED… 
                     Afraid of Santa?? You may be Claustrophobic 



NOVEMBER TOURNAMENT PARTICIPATION 
 

      Players    Percentage          Low                           Low                     
                         of full field     Gross                         Net 

Nov. 2 Grapevine         126           98%  Rob Ruth 69    Ron Cremer 65 
 
Nov. 9 Bridlewood        126           98%             Gary Nelson 70     Roger Ball 66  
              Bob Lewis 66  
 
Nov. 16 Tierra Verde      61           47%  Rick Steeno 72       Steve Jones 70 
 
Nov. 30 Luna Vista       Canceled, due to cold weather. 
 

LAST TOURNAMENT OF THE YEAR 
 
Dec 7      Pecan Hollow (Plano)      8:30  
  

DIRECTIONS TO PECAN HOLLOW… 

Pecan Hollow (Plano)  972-941-7600;  4501 E. 14th St. Drive the Geo. Bush Turnpike, 
exit east of Central Expy (I-75) at Jupiter. Drive north for 1 mile, turn right on 14th 
street and drive 2.3 miles. Course entrance on left. (Careful of oncoming traffic). 
 

AGE SHOOTERS: NOVEMBER 
 
Wayne Mueller Grapevine 77 
Jim Rowley Grapevine 77  

Rob Ruth Grapevine 69 
Wayne Mueller Bridlewood 80 
Jim Rowley Bridlewood 78 
Mike Barker Tierra Verde 77 
Jim Krause Tierra Verde 79 

 
What do you call a boomerang that 
doesn’t work? A stick! 

 
 
NTSGA member/watercolor artist, Wayne Mueller is offering a watercolor portrait to be 
painted for any NTSGA member to be given as a Christmas gift. He will paint a picture 
from a snapshot and have it completed before Dec. 25. Normal cost $300.00, cost to 
NTSGA member: $150.00. Contact Wayne at 817-903-5015 or awmule@gmail.com 

 



THANK YOU!! 

 
Next time you see Treasurer Terry Bell and five year member Brad Mink, thank them 
for making all the arrangements for our Annual Banquet. Brad is the former Director of 
Economic Development for the City of Carrollton, a position he held for 28 years. 
During that time he had many dealings with the Sam Pack Automotive Group and 
made the initial contact requesting the use of their museum for our Annual Banquet. In 
addition, he obtained permission to allow NTSGA members to view the beautiful cars 
located on the spotless museum floor during our time at the Museum. Terry is a career 
US Navy Command Master Chief Petty Officer proudly serving for 30 years. He 
handled all of the details with the caterers associated with the BBQ dinner and settling 
the financial expenses with museum officers associated with our annual event. 
Thank You, Terry and Brad.  
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS – 2023 

      PRESIDENT: Roger Ball         DIRECTORS: 
     VICE PRESIDENT: Gerald Gotcher   John Anderson 
     SECY/MEMBERSHIP CHM. Phil Fahs  Tom McMahan  
     TREASURER: Terry Bell              Rick Wiley 
     PAST PRESIDENT: Gene Edmondson               Greg Windsor  
   TOURNAMENT CHAIRMAN: Rod Wells 
     HANDICAP CHAIRMAN/WEBMASTER: Howie Bacharach 

 
FUNNY… 
A husband and wife were out Christmas shopping in a busy shopping center just 
before Christmas. The wife suddenly noticed that her husband was missing…and as 
they had a lot to do, she called him on his cell phone and asked, “Where are you, you 
know we have lots to do.” 
 
Not missing a beat, her husband confessed: “Do you remember the jewelry store that 
we went into about 10 years ago? You fell in love with that diamond necklace? And 
although I couldn’t afford it at the time, I told you that one day I would get it for you?” 
 
Little tears stated to flow down her cheeks. She was all chocked up, but managed to 
reply: “Yes, I remember that wonderful store.” 
 
“Well, I am in the Golf Shop next door to that store.” 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
Merry Christmas to you and all of your families.  

Phil                                                                                                                


